Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
September 21, 2023
PRESENT: Rebecca Blankenbaker, Jill Leo, Mayor Ronnie Williams, Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Laura Lyles, Ben Barron, Sandra Dickens, Jim Rhodes
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Dustin Dauzat, Natchitoches Chamber of Commerce
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the August 17, 2023 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to approve the August 17, 2023 minutes made by Van Erikson, 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of August 31, 2023. Our balance as of August 31, 2023 $260,272.48. Check register for August is $5,025.00. Rebecca Blankenbaker made a motion to accept the August 31, 2023 financial statement, 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
N/A

NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave an update for NSU. September 30th is NSU Family Day and N-Side View Day, right now they have over 400 students registered and each of them will bring 2-3 people. Soccer is 1-0 in conference right now. Volleyball swept all the times in the Boot Conference, which NHDDC sponsored. CAPA is kicking off their events. Modern in Motion will be in October 19-22. October 28 will be the Classic on the Cane, the high school bands come to Turpin and play for a contest, last year they had 47 bands.
Sandra Dickens gave a report for HDBA. Their next big event is the Car Show. They are changing up a little, instead of the South end of Second Street, they are using the north end of Second Street for Saturday. Christmas Festival is right around the corner. 

Rebecca Blankenbaker gave an update from CRNHA. They are hosting a fall ramble with the Louisiana Trust for Historic Preservation on Saturday, October 7. It will begin down river and end in downtown Natchitoches to attend Tappedtober. Melrose Arts and Crafts Frestival and St. Augustine’s Creole Festival are both on October 14-15. Thank you to everyone who attended and supported our open house of the Train Depot for the Texas and Pacific Railroad Depot Civil Rights Trail Marker Unveiling. 
Ben Barron gave a report for the NHF. He gave a report on the Roque House, they are hoping to finish by the end of October. They are hoping to do a dedication on November 17th at 10 am. The event will be at the stage on the riverbank and then they will walk to the Roque House for the Open House and refreshments. Payne Williams asked for Ben to reach out to Bobby DeBlieux’s daughters to attend the Open House. They are looking for people to honor those individuals who are preservationist, regardless of where they are from, this is a fundraiser as well.
Jill Leo gave a report for Main Street. NSU will be hosting their steel band concert on Friday, October

27th that is a free event and open to the public. November 3rd is the Homecoming Pep Rally on the

riverbank. Download the Go Natchitoches App for all events going on.

Jill mentioned September 25 & 29 for all the 3rd grades in the parish. They are doing Candlelight on the

Cane on October 13, which will include a cruise up and down Cane River and wine and cheese. They are 

doing the Melrose Fall Festival, October 14-15, they have 38 registered vendors. Moonlight over Melrose

which is a Halloween experience on October 27 from 6-9 pm. They are having a trunk-or-treat lane with

jeeps at the event.
Jim Rhodes gave a report for the Cane River Waterway Commission. The Fish Hatchery doesn’t want

them pumping water into Cane River, they are requiring the filtration system. The Core of Engineers from

2009-now they issued 97 pumps to pump out of Red River, there is one facility that has to have a

filtration system on it, and it is the CRWC. The response is invasive species control. The economic

impact, farmers are down six million dollars on crop production because they couldn’t irrigate their bean

crops. They talked to the Mayor and they are estimating a 25 million dollar impact on the City. Real

estate property values on the cane are down 20 percent. The seawall repair needs to be updated now

around the riverbank downtown, now is the time to do it with the water being down. Jim mentioned

NCHS Volleyball program is highly successful, he would love to see more recognition on the program.
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber. October 18 is the last Chamber Breakfast

Club Meeting of the year. Speed networking and lead generation will be the theme of this event. The

Thrive Gala has been moved to December 6 at the new Riverside Reserve, live music. They have

launched Clean Biz with all Chambers of Commerce’s to all businesses to clean their parking lot

and other liter preventions. Light the Way 5K is on November 19 (Turn on the Holidays
weekend). The comprehensive master plan for the City and parish is almost complete with their

draft plans, they need everyone’s input before the draft goes to the planning and zoning

and city council for adoption. The meeting times for the Natchitoches NEXT meeting will be

October 10th  5:30 – 7pm, October 11th from 11:30 am – 1 pm and 5:30 – 7pm. Leadership

Natchitoches is coming to an end, the last session is next month. The next year’s cohort opens up

on October 1.
Mayor Ronnie Williams gave a report for the City. The Natchitoches Safe Streets Revitalization Project aims to rehabilitate and revitalize the Texas Street Business Corridor and rehabilitate feeder roads and neighborhood streets. The project elements include the rehabilitation of roads and drainage facilities, new pavement, new and widened sidewalks, walking paths, marked bike and pedestrian lanes, improved lighting, and other amenities that ensure ADA compliance. The Train Depot event was wonderful with our Lieutenant Governor, thanks for all who helped putting it on. 
Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2023 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
